
 

August 15, 2020 

 

Honorable Members of the Parks and Recreation Commission 

City of Riverside 

3900 Main Street 

Riverside, CA 92522 

 

 

RE: Application to Rename North Arroyo Trail in Sycamore Canyon Wilderness Park After My 

Husband, Bob Stockton 

 

Dear Members of the City Parks and Recreation Commission, 

 

I am writing to share my full and complete support for the application by Mayor Bailey to rename the 

North Arroyo Trail in Sycamore Canyon Wilderness Park in honor of my late husband, Bob Stockton.  

 

I have the joy of being married to this man for the last 16 years and loving him long before that. He was 

my “Roberto” and I was his “Kel”. We loved each other with every fiber of our beings, raised our 

children together, adored our grandchildren together, traveled together, served our community together, 

and importantly, relished in the joys of our lives together. 

 

Several people will share with you about my husband’s community service, and every word of it is true. 

But I want to tell you personally how much Bob loved Riverside and how much this renaming will mean 

to our family, his friends, and all who cherish his memory. 

 

Bob served and loved people without hesitation. He was led by his faith in God to firmly believe that we 

are all placed in this world to make it better. We packed every moment of our lives doing more to 

improve ourselves, help others, and be subject to each other every day. And he was committed to serving 

the Riverside community and improving the quality of life for its residents. 

 

In addition to serving others, Bob also enjoyed running and cycling across Riverside, and Sycamore 

Canyon Wilderness Park was one of his favorite places. It was the place we often ran with friends and it 

was the place that he trained jr. high & high school kids to ride mountain bikes. 

 

I am incredibly humbled by the outpouring of love and support from this community for Bob and how 

losing him has impacted our lives. It would mean a great deal to me, our family, and the many friends 

who knew and loved him to rename this trail in memory of his life and in recognition of his humble 

service to the Riverside community. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Kelli Tyson-Stockton 









 

 

 

Riverside Parks and Recreation Commission 

City of Riverside 

3900 Main Street 

 Riverside, CA 92501 

 

 RE: Bob Stockton Memorial Trail @ Sycamore Canyon 

 

Honorable Commissioners: 

 

Advocate. Mentor. Partner. When I was asked to share just three words to describe Bob Stockton that’s how I 

best described my friend when we celebrated his life back in June.  

 

Advocate: 

I knew Bob first as an Advocate; we served together on the YWCA Board of Directors. Bob was committed, 

diligent, and giving as he pushed forward the mission of YWCA of empowering women and eliminating 

racism. Sitting across the table from Bob I learned what being an effective board member and compassionate 

community leader was all about. The more I came to know Bob the more I learned about his advocacy of our 

community. Bob did it all. He was a principal at his engineering firm, chairman for the chamber, coach for 

Woodcrest Christian mountain biking team, leader of the Riverside Adventure Group, elected member of 

Western Municipal Water District, governor appointee for the board for Professional engineers, on the board 

for Path of Life and other non-profits; I think all at the same time! 

 

Mentor:       

You know the scene in Empire Strikes Back where Luke lands on Dagobah and meets Yoda for the first time 

and he begins his training?  I have a picture of Bob and me where I am him on my back during a race and it 

reminds me of that scene where Yoda is calmly and wisely giving instructions to Luke as he is struggling and 

sweating through the training. This is the same scene where the master corrects his apprentice and says “Try 

Not. Do or do not. There is no try.” Bob was my mentor. He was my Yoda. He was small in stature, strong, 

wise, loyal, a trainer, a teacher, a mentor and stubborn.  Just like Yoda, you did not want to make him mad or 

let him down. With Bob you didn’t try, you “did”. You didn’t try to be better, you were better. You didn’t try to 

be a better dad or husband you just did. You didn’t try to make your community better, you made your 

community better. Bob was the master of his family, his friends and his community and we were all his 

apprentices. I know Bob was a mentor to countless individuals; old and young, male and female, Bob was 

willing to mentor anyone he came into contact with. 

 

Partner: 

Whether it was at a meeting, fundraiser, event or just a morning run Bob would always greet me with a smile 

and a hug and an energetic “hey partner”. He always called me “partner”. Bob and I were literally partners in 

2014 when we competed in the Endeavor Team Challenge, a 2 day endurance competition we completed 

together with our friends Nick and Sydnee. But Bob was more than just my training partner or my race 

partner. Bob was my partner when I campaigned for the RUSD Board of Education. Bob was my partner 

providing encouragement and wisdom as my business grew. Bob was my partner when I needed his 

thoughts on family. It was an honor to be Bob’s partner; I hope he felt the same way. 

 

I share these personal insights with the honorable commissioners of the Parks and Recreation Commission 

to show how one man made such a positive impact on my life. Since Bob’s passing, I’ve learned that Bob just 

didn’t have this impact on me and my friends, but countless individuals in our community.    

 



When Bob wasn’t advocating for our region, mentoring peers and youth, or guiding his friends and family 

through different stages in their lives, he was outside; running, swimming, hiking, or biking. His favorite place 

to “play” was in Sycamore Canyon. Bob has likely covered more mileage in Sycamore Canyon than just 

about anyone. I can think of no greater way to honor Bob Stockton and to further his legacy than to name the 

North Arroyo Trail in Sycamore Canyon the Bob Stockton Memorial Trail.   

 

That trail was like Bob’s backyard. Naming the trail after Bob will provide a constant reminder of all those that 

visit Sycamore Canyon of one of Riverside’s greatest of all time. It is with great honor, excitement, and 

energy that request your commission to approve the renaming of the trail in Bob’s honor. 

 

With your approval, I greatly look forward to soon joining my friends for an inaugural run on the Bob Stockton 

Memorial Trail in Sycamore Canyon. Thank you in advance for your consideration. 

 

 

In gratitude, 

 
Brent Lee 

Riversider. RUSD Board Trustee. Business Owner.  Bob’s Partner. 

 (951) 505-9362 



5564 Inner Circle Dr. 
Riverside, CA  92506 

July 20, 2020 
 

City of Riverside 
Office of the Mayor 
3900 Main Street 
Riverside, CA  92522 
 
Dear Rusty, 
 
Our City has gone through so many difficult times lately.  It was tragic 
when I heard about Bob Stockton being taken away from us so 
unexpectedly.  Kelly’s personal loss is ever so great and cannot be 
measured.  Riverside has also suffered an immeasurable loss.   
 
Bob may have been of short stature but there has never been a bigger man.  
He was so full of love, kindness, and information.  Bob Stockton was a 
servant leader, often times leading us along without letting us know he was 
the one leading.  Through his actions he carried our burdens and turned 
those burdens into opportunities and moments of community engagement 
and triumph. 
 
We cannot afford to forget all of Bob’s good works and we need to show 
him love through remembrance.  It would be an amazing gift to the people 
of Riverside, our business community and to Kelly Stockton to name the 
North Arroyo Trail after Bob Stockton. 
 
We need to be Bold, to be like Bob.  Please help to make this happen! 
 
Warm regards, 
 

 
 
 
 
Ana S. Miramontes 
Civic and community member 
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